Rick ScoTT

(GGOVERNOR

December 16, 2016

Mr. William D. Talbert, III

Chair, Visit Florida Board of Directors
701 Brickell Avenue, #2700

Miami, FL 33131

Dear Chairman Talbert:

Visit Florida and its Board have been a steadfast part of Florida’s amazing record
growth in tourism over the last six years. In the first nine months of this year alone, we
have welcomed over 85 million visitors and on pace to welcome 115 million visitors this
year. Florida tourism is critical to our state as it serves as a vital source of state revenue
and is a key driver of creating important jobs all across our state. It is imperative that
Visit Florida continue its mission of promoting the state to keep this momentum going.

Visit Florida and its work to advertise our state supports our tourism industry,
which is made up of hundreds of thousands of direct and indirect jobs all across our
state. Anyone who disputes that fact or argues for no longer using Visit
Florida’s advertising to promote tourism here simply does not understand the business
world or the nature of our economy.

The important mission of Visit Florida should not detract from the fact that every
taxpayer dollar needs to be treated with great respect. We must all demand that
government functions be done with both expertise and efficiency. The notion that Visit
Florida spending would not be transparent to the taxpayers is just ridiculous. We must
have major reforms at Visit Florida in the weeks ahead that require new leadership.

In order to ensure complete transparency of Florida tax dollars, I am requesting
Visit Florida's Board, at its next meeting on January 9th, to review all its policies and
procedures regarding contracting and procurement and continue to implement the
following transparency initiatives:
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e Publish online external reports detailing public spending;

e Publish all reports that include metrics and return on investment
calculations;

e Publish employee position and salary information;

e Publish an online organizational chart;

e Publish all relevant audits, tax returns, financial reports and summaries;
e Publish all statutory required reports; and

e Publish all public expenditure details by vendor and contract with all
contracts provided online.

The mission of Visit Florida is crucial to the economic growth of our state and
Will Seccombe has played a major role for many years in helping Florida attract record
numbers of tourists. However, the major changes outlined above require new
leadership and ideas at the agency, and I believe it would be best for the future efforts
of Visit Florida for Will to step down and allow new leadership to come in at this
critical time.

Lastly, I appreciate Pitbull and his devotion to our great state. His willingness to
help promote tourism in Florida is a great example for other entertainers to follow.

Visit Florida’s mission is imperative to the continued success of Florida's
economy and record growth in tourism, but in order to achieve that success, the
organization must be run in an open and transparent manner, which will demand
major reform.

Sincerely,

Rick Sco
Governor

cC: Will Seccombe
Visit Florida Board Members



